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MINUTES OF FRIENDS OF CALLINGTON ROAD LOCAL NATURE RESERVE MEETING HELD
TUESDAY 18th October 2016 AT TESCO, CALLINGTON ROAD at 6.30pm
	PRESENT
	Jon Allen (JA), Doug Bradshaw (DB), Denis Stuckey (DS), Angela Stuckey (AS), Pete Stone (PS), Mavis Stone (MS)



	APOLOGIES
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Tim Warnes (TW), Andrea Warnes (AW), Chris Davies (CD), Nicola Ramsden (NR), Pam Tanner (PT)
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	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting held on Tuesday 7th June 2016 were approved subject to one amendment pointed out by DS.  Ian McCalder had attended the meeting.
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	RESERVE MANAGEMENT UPDATE

The main meadow has had its annual hay cut and the perimeter and Green Lane have been flailed to keep the brambles etc back.
The Upper Slopes meadow had been missed but Tom Penn from BCC was quick to respond and the area has been flailed and especially around the circular path (which was getting very hemmed in) there is a one metre strip that will hopefully become part of the path mowing regime that has been so successful in the main meadow area.

Nicola Ramsden (Occupational Therapist) at Callington Road Hospital has been working with patients to make small bug hotels and they have been out and installed three around the Reserve.  They have also made 2 bird boxes which JA has collected and we will install these during the Bramble Bash in November.

Japanese Knotweed at the back of Queens Road has been sprayed by the Council and residents are monitoring the situation.

A tree felling notice is attached to the poplar on the Green Lane next to the one that was blown down in the February gales.  This tree is hollow at the bottom and showing signs of rot.  JA to make enquiries about whether we could get the resulting stump carved with an animal sculpture to further enhance the Reserve.  Thanks to NR for suggesting woodcarving.

Signs posted around the pond asking people to keep dogs out of the water seem to have been successful and long lasting.  Thanks to AW for making them.
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	EVENTS

Family Fun Day
Andrea has set up a FaceBook  page ‘Friends of Callinton Road Local Nature Reserve’
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1031156246932735/  with plenty of pictures and comments.
JA reported that the day had been successful.  Numbers attending were down on last year, but this was not surprising considering the wet windy weather over the weekend.  Fortunately the rain stopped early in the morning and didn’t start again until 3pm so we were lucky.
A big thanks to Charlie Crump and one volunteer from the RSPB for attending, providing the equipment and helping run the event.  Also thanks to Tony Smith for once more bringing his expertise and enthusiasm for the insect world and involving the youngsters who came along.
Tim and Andrea provided a bug hotel shell which was then filled with bedding and nesting material by the youngsters and then installed in the pond enclosure.  A great hands on activity with direct benefits to the Reserve’s insect community.
JA arranged the Friends of Callington Road badge making and we took nearly £20 in donations.
Much grass sweeping and pond dipping was done and plenty of interesting finds made.

Bramble Bashing
Provisional date set for Sunday November 27th, 11am to 3pm.  JA to arrange equipment.  Come and help knock lumps out of the ever encroaching brambles!

Litter Pick 2017
Provisional date of February 26th, 1pm – 3pm arranged to give the Reserve an annual Spring clean ready for the year ahead.
 
Just a reminder of the number to ring if you need to report anything on the Reserve:
Parks Helpline 0117 922 3719
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	BRISTOL PARKS FORUM
Points of interest to FoCRLNR.

June meeting
· New park byelaws going to Council on 13th September.  
· Power tool training for volunteers course now full. DB and JA had hoped to get a place.
· East Bristol leaflet showing all the parks produced.

October meeting
· Consultation being run on the use of tennis courts
· Byelaws still have to be approved by the Secretary of State.
· Power tool training course was not very well delivered.  Hope to run a better version in the coming months.
· Budget cuts. Hours worked on parks will remain the same, but in November details will be released of 25% cut to be made in parks budget by 2020.
· Council to explore ways of raising income from parks
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	KNOWLE and BRISLINGTON NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIPS

JA doesn't attend these meetings anymore, but instead is on the Environmental Sub-Group for Knowle NP which is more relevant.
Last two meetings have involved prioritising bids submitted to the NP for a share of the s106 money raised from the development of the Salcombe Road site.
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	s.106 Monies

Completed
· Meadow Interpretation Board.  This shows information on the meadow and has been placed at the path crossroads looking up the Meadow.
Still to do
· Bench. Becky Belfin (BCC Nature Conservation Officer) was  progressing this with the landscapes team.
· An extra litter bin is to be placed at the cross roads on the Reserve.
· Wildflower plug planting in The Field. Work was scheduled for the end of the Summer. JA  contacted Becky Belfin and asked if this could be put back to the Spring, after the Family Fun Day and the late hay cut which could interfere with planting.

Unfortunately Becky’s job has been ‘deleted’ in the latest round of cuts, which is a blow to us after all the advice she has given us.  JA will  find out what is happening regarding the remaining s106 money. 
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	FINANCES/GRANTS

Tesco Bags for Help initiative.  In the original scheme organisations could apply for grants of either £8k, £10k, or £12k. and this was only twice a year.  This has now been changed to grants of up to £5k, £2k and £1k and can be made at anytime.  
AW had contacted Denise at Tescos with regard to the proposal at our last meeting to apply for a grant for a further ecological survey of the Reserve. Unfortunately this would not be possible within the criteria for making the grants.  JA to see whether criteria might apply to sculpture carving mentioned above in Reserve Management Updates.

JA has purchased 15 safety tabards for our work days as approved at our last meeting.
He has got a quote of £3.50 per tabard to get these printed with Friends of Callington Road Local Nature Reserve to make our presence more obvious when working on the Reserve.  The meeting approved using £52.50 of our funds to do this.
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	INTERESTING SIGHTINGS ON THE RESERVE

Heron had been regularly fishing the pond recently – hopefully reducing the goldfish population.

Fox seen in daylight on the reserve on a number of occasions.

Family of crows active around the pond and main meadow.

Jays and green woodpecker have been seen.

A pheasant has been seen in neighbouring gardens.
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	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date of the next meeting is Tuesday February 7th, 2017 at 6.30pm at Tesco Brislington, Callington Road.
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	AOB

Dark Sky Accreditation
JA still has to find out about this.

	




The meeting closed approx 7.50pm.
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